
     

   
 

 

 

 

2021 Meeting Schedule 

  

 Tentative 

May  23 Bob Sabino 

May  23 Tune Up Clinic 

June Lucille Chabala 

July Paul Werner 

August Picnic 

September   Bob Notar 

October Mike  Parillo 

November Vince Ucci 

December  Christmas Party 

  

  

For tune up clinic/meeting is on May 
23rd.  Hosts are Mike Meehan and Carrie 
Bailey.  RSVP  Mike at 973-570-6993 or 

mike_meehan@verizon.net.  See Page 4 
for time and location                                                                                                                                                                                        

If you cannot host your meeting as 

scheduled, it is your responsibility to get 

someone to switch with. 

Please let Joanne Seiler know at least 2 

months before your scheduled month 

that YOU WILL BE  HOSTING  the 

meeting and give the date/time/etc. 

 

 

 
 

 

 President's Message          

 

Ok everyone, let's get ready. The month of May should be 
the start to car show season, most Cruise nights start and 
several shows too. Get out and hopefully everyone has 
had their shots and will wear their masks. We need to see 
old friends and be outside.  
 
NJORTC will have their Tune Up Clinic  and meeting in a 
new location this year on May 23 at Mike Meehan's new 
home in Blairstown. Directions and RSVP will be sent out 
soon. 
 
Club dues are mostly in with only a few hold outs. If you 
haven't yet send yours in now. Send them to my home. 
 As for Joanne's and my health updates. Joanne has had 
some complications but is still kicking Cancer's ass. I have 
completed my Radiation treatments on my vocal cords. It 
will still be several weeks before my voice returns to 
"normal".. Thanks for all your support on Face Book , it 
was an incredible amount of friends, also thanks for the 
many cards. Don't worry Joanne and I will be back on our 
feet with the club before you know it. 
 
Wishing everyone good health and happiness 
  
Pat Le Strange 
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  Vice President's Message             

    As they say, April Showers bring May 
flowers, well this is true, but when you have 
freezing temps, it does not do those May 
flowers justice!!!  Spring is here which means 
cruise nights are starting. First week of May 
opens up Wendy’s on Tuesday nights and 
Kohl’s on Thursday nights on Route 23 in 
Wayne, NJ.  On Friday, May 7th Walmart 
Shopping, Boonton, NJ. Those are the three I 
know about. It is time to get our Thunderbirds 
out of storage and on the open road. Have fun, 
drive safe. 
 
Marianne Denning is coming along slowly.  Pat 
is finished with radiation and hopefully we will 
be able to hear him talk again.  Joanne is 
having issues with her stomach. She is not 
eating too much and not feeling too good.  
Hopefully when this thing gets under control 
she will feel better. As we all know she is a 
fighter and will keep fighting. Let’s keep 
praying for her. Our prayers always help.  Our 
prayers also for Lucille, she fell down her 
outside concrete cellar stairs on her back. 
Thank god she did not break anything, but she 
has a concussion and a slight bleed on the 
brain (she is getting medication for that and 
being watched). She badly hurt her right side 
especially her arm and shoulder.  She has a 
long recovery ahead of her. 
 
We want to wish Sheryl Adamoff’s  MOM a 
very Happy 100th Birthday on May 1st.  We 
have met her a couple of times at Paul and 
Sheryl’s meetings and Sheryl writes a weekly 
story about her on Facebook on Sundays after 
Sheryl has Sunday dinner with her. She tells 
stories of years ago and all her beliefs.  Quiet 
the read! Funny. 
 
Some good news for a change, Governor 
Murphy announced outside gathering opening 
up to 500 and inside opening to 250.  Which 
means we will be able to have our picnic and 
Christmas party.  Hope it stays that way and 
people do not get sick again. 
 

Happy Mother’s Day to all you great Moms and 
Grandmoms. 
 
Hope to see you all at Mike’s Tune up clinic at 
8am. If you are having a big job on your car, 
please call Mike or Rich to let them know so 
they have proper tools and parts. At 12 pm 
Toni and Bob Sabino will be hosting lunch and 
meeting to follow at 1 pm.  Please notify Mike 
if you are coming to the tuneup clinic and Toni 
for lunch. 
  

See you soon -  Arlene  
  

 
 

 
Ford dealer  Bloomfield Ave  Montclair 
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BBoobb  &&  JJooaann  NNoottaarr  2255tthh  

 
LLoorrrriiaannee  CCiirriinneellllii  22nndd  

TToomm  MMiirrrroo    33rrdd  

PPaatt  LLee  SSttrraannggee  77hh  

JJaayynnee  BBrraauunn  77tthh  

LLiissaa  MMuussttoo  88tthh  

GGeennee  SSzzuurraa    1133tthh  

BBoobb  SSaabbiinnoo  2222nndd  

TThheerreessee  PPeerriilllloo  2222nndd  

MMaarrkk  SSaannttaammaauurroo  3300tthh  

  

 
Joanne 
Lucille 

 

Join CTCI now if you haven't yet.  The Early bird 

magazine alone is worth the dues.  

 
Keep Healthy & Safe 

Use your mask 
Some groups think they lose their personal 

freedom or can lose their masculinity by 
wearing a mask in public. They are self 

centered persons who have no respect for 
others or don't care about their personal 

health in these times. Or they think they may 
look silly. In a hospital, with a tube down your 

throat, you do not look any better. Mask 
wearing is smart. This virus is not over - 
people in NJ are still getting infected and 

dying on a daily basis.  Even if you have no 
symptoms, you can be a carrier.  Just because 

you may be vaccinated doesn't mean you 
should let your guard down 

 
Old Farmer's Advice 

When you wallow with pigs, expect to get dirty 
 

 
 
 
 
 

2021 OFFICERS & TRUSTEES 

President 

             Pat LeStrange                           201-920-7226 

     rolodexp@aol.com 

Vice President 

Arlene Kubat                 862-221-9773 

finallyak@yahoo.com 

Treasurer  

Steve Handy                               201-337-1746 

stevehandy85@gmail.com 

CTCI Representative 

 Toni Sabino   201-336-4368 

   RTe 202) 

 Recording/Corresponding Secretary 

Toni Sabino                            201-336-4368 

    tonisabino@yahoo.com 

Editor: Thunder Heard 

             Paul Schroll                                201-652-7027           

                     ptschroll@verizon.net 

Trustees: 

Paul Schroll           201-652-7027 

John Pyrros            201-487-2943 

Phil Guidone           908-879-6261 
 

Mailing Address:  NJORTC, PO Box 615  Hewitt, NJ  
 07421 

web site:  www.njortc.org   

Registered Agent   Phil Guidone 
Awards/Plaques   John Pyrros 
Membership Chairman   Paul Adamoff 
Name Badges   John Pyrros 
Club Historian   Lucille Chabala 
Club Photographer  Joanne Seiler 
Sunshine   Lucille Chabala 
Master at Arms   Rob Sabino 
Meeting Schedules & Activities Coordinator Joanne Seiler 
Webmaster   Joanne Seiler 

 
May 9th 

MMMeeemmmbbbeeerrrssshhhiiippp   NNNeeewwwsss   

mailto:bjspecialties@accessgate.net
mailto:bjspecialties@accessgate.net
mailto:bjspecialties@accessgate.net
mailto:rolodexp@aol.com
mailto:Loislane21@optonline.net
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Club Announcements 

Tune Up Clinic-May Meeting 
A combination Tune Up Clinic and May 

meeting will be on May 23rd.  Great chance to 
get together again.  Hosts for the Tune Up 
Clinic are Mike and Carrie.  Hosts for the 

meeting are the Sabinos.  RSVP Mike if you are 
going to attend either or both of the meetings.  

Bring your chairs.  Location:  
6 Alice Court, Blairstown.  Start time 8 AM, 

lunch at noon, meeting following lunch 
If you are going to do any work to your car be 
sure to mention it.  Also contact Rich if you 

are going to work on your car and if it is a big 
project as Rich is coordinating these 

  Don't forget your parts and bring your tools.  
Covid rules apply - mask required 

 

May Ford Trivia 

5/1/15 Ford began using identity car and 
engine numbers  

5/17/1920 The Ford Rouge plant formally 
opened 

5/3/1945 Ford built its 31 millionth vehicle 
 

 
For SALE 1955-1957 memorabilia 

 model cars, books, trucks, etc. plus other year 
memorabilia. Please call Joe Kubat at 973-900-

1923 anytime. Joe & Arlene are downsizing 
and have a lot of stuff to sell. 

 T-5 5 Speeds For Sale 
(2)  One from a 87 Mustang, the other from a 

83 Mustang GT.  $300 each.   
Call Paul A 201-286-4781  

Hardtop For Sale 
55, non-porthole, fully restored with rack.  Has 

been wrapped since restoration. $1,000 
Contact Susan Stehle  skstehle@yahoo.com 

 

Car Shows 
4/25 Totowa-515 Union St  Wells Fargo Bank 
5/1 Sparta-385 Houses Corner Rd  Veritas 
 Academy 
5/1 Park Ridge-123 Colony Ave  Park Ridge  
  Municipal Lot 
5/16 East Hanover-175 Rte 10  Neilsen Dodge 

Cruise Nights 
Tuesday 
Wayne-1560-Rte 13 North- Wendy's 
Clifton-Rutt's Hut-417 River Road 
Wednesday 
Wycoff  ?? 
Thursday 
Wayne-1800 Rte 23 North- Kohl's 
Hackettstown-219 Mountain Rd-Lowe/Wendy's 
Friday 
Boonton-Wal Mart Shopping Center 
Saturday  
Oakland-Lenape Valley Grill-176 Ramapo 
 Valley Rd (RTE 202) 
Please let me know if you have information on 

other cruise nights or car shows 
If you remember, last month's Ford trivia 

mentioned the introduction of Ford Tomato 
Juice.  Here is a picture of the bottle 
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Mike Parillo got his dream car, a 57 Thunderbird.  I understand it is a E code but presently has a 
single 4BBl on it but he has the E code setup.  Good luck with your new car Mike 

Itching to take it out, he and Theresa cruised to Branch Brook Park to view the cherry blossoms and 
sent these pictures 
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Keeping busy during the shutdown? Got those 
home projects done yet? Some have - Vince 
and Sandra have got theirs finished and sent 
over some pics.  Should have put his Tbird 

there 

 

 
 

 

 
May 15th 

 
From Donna 

 

More Ford Products - Old Henry didn't waste a 
thing so the story goes.  He had his own forest 

for the wood bodies that Ford manufactured 
and in the process of making the bodies there 

were lots of scraps.  So he went into the 
charcoal business 
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The Fifth Annual Thunderbird 
Appreciation Day is May 16

th
, 2021   

 

Its been too long!   No car shows, no swap meets, 
bad weather, no get-togethers with friends... 

…but now it is time for just a little fun! 
People around the world, who own Thunderbirds, 

are asked to spread their wings  
to celebrate their “Unique In All The World” cars! 

 

It doesn’t need to be anything grand. Take your car 
to church, to the grocery store,  

or meet up with another T-Birder at a park for a 
picnic.  Use your Thunderbirds like folks did when 

their cars were brand new. 
…and let everyone see why we love our cars! 

 

 
V-E Day May 8th 

 
 

 

I want your input.  Please send any items to be 

included  by the middle of the month if possible. 

Email is best, snail mail ok. 

 

 
 

May, 1901 -  119 years ago 

The world's first postage stamp featuring an automobile was issued in Buffalo, New York by the United States Post Office 
Department as part of the Pan-American commemorative series - the vignette of the 4c stamp is unidentifiable, but is widely 
thought to be a “Columbia Electric”.    

 
From: Thunderbirds of New York 
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Tech Tip - For You 55 and 56 Owners 
 

 


